MEMO 24-06

TO: Mayor and.City Council
FROM: James Kowalski, Director of Public Services %,_ \@._
DATE: January 12, 2024

SUBJECT:  Complete Distribution System Materials Inventory (CDSMI)

In 2018, Michigan revised the lead and copper rule under the Michigan Safe Drinking Water Act.
These revisions updated numerous lead and copper regulatory requirements, including the
requirements for water supplies to conduct an inventory of all service line materials in their distribution

system and to notify residents serviced by lead service lines.

In December of 2023, the City received notification from the Department of Environment, Great Lakes,
and Energy (EGLE) that the United States Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) have updated
federal lead and copper requirements. The EPA decided the Lead and Copper Rule Revisions
(LCRR) would go into effect and support near-term goals, specifically service line material inventory
requirements, with an effective compliance date of October 16, 2024.

Michigan regulations required water supplies to submit a Complete Distribution System Materials
inventory (CDSMI) by January 1, 2025. To meet the new, more-stringent federal deadline, water
supplies must now submit their CDSMi by October 16, 2024.

In order to comply with the new deadline, it is recommended the City to move forward with this
project. This is not a budgeted item in the Fiscal Year 2023/2024 budget and would require a budget

amendment and transfer from the water/sewer fund balance.

Please contact me if you have any questions regarding this matter.

Attachment

RECEIVED
JAN 16 2024

CITY OF GROSSE POINTE WOODS
CLEAK'S DEPARTMENT
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